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Dear Parents and Carers

This is a short newsletter to bring you up to date with recent and forthcoming news, as we get ready to welcome at least some of our pupils back to school on Monday 22nd February.
DIGITAL/REMOTE LEARNING
Teachers, parents, carers and pupils have done amazingly well to come to grips with this completely different way of managing teaching and learning. School staff completely understand how challenging this can be and how much higher the expectations have been for everyone this time round. We would like to sincerely thank everyone for making their best effort to keep this going. 

Levels of engagement are monitored quite rigorously and used to report back to the authority on a weekly basis. Our engagement levels have managed to remain between 92% and 95% throughout this period so far. 

We are delivering new learning so it is important for the children to keep learning as much as possible.

ASSESSMENT AND PROGRESS REPORTS
In order for teachers to be able to continue assessing your child’s progress and plan next steps effectively, it is important that your child continues to upload assignments and that these assignments are completed independently.
When pupils return to school we will be gathering further assessment evidence during the course of class lessons, in order to make sure planning is appropriate and meets the needs of our learners.

Pupil progress Reports will now be issued on Thursday 27th May.

NURSERY AND P1 APPLICATIONS
The deadlines for enrolling children for school in August and for applying for a nursery place have passed. If you still have children to enrol or apply for please contact the school on 274995 as soon as possible.
RETURN TO SCHOOL P1-3
The First Minister has confirmed that P1-3 will return on Monday 22nd February. Vulnerable and keyworker children in P4-7 will continue to attend.
Arrangements are as follows:
P1 -Arrive usual gate for 8.55am admission
Exit usual gate at 2.55pm

P2 and P3- Arrive usual gate for 9am admission

Exit usual gate at 3pm

P4-7- Continue to arrive at main door at 8.50am. Exit usual gate at 2.50pm. 

P4-7 has been put back to the original time to ease parental congestion at the gates. Parental crowding is one of the highest risks of having schools open so please do your best to observe social distancing and avoiding hanging around in groups.

P1 will have lunch 12pm to 12.45pm and during this period, all other classes will have lunch between 12.30pm and 12.45pm.

When all P4-7 return, it will revert to the previous arrangement, with more children going for lunch at 12pm.

All previous mitigations will remain in place.

RETURN TO NURSERY
Before the lockdown, we were forced to cut the service down to a shorter provision due to lack of lunch cover staff. I am pleased to say that the vacancy has now been filled and our children will be able to return for full days. Start and finish times will be as before, entry between 8.30am and 9am and exit between 2.30pm and 3pm.
TRANSITION
We are busy planning our transition programme for our new P1s. The first part will be a Webex online meeting to explain the programme to parents and carers. This will take place on Thursday 18th March at 10am for those who can join live. Materials will be available for those who are unable to do that.
It is important that we have up to date email addresses for all parents so that you can receive invites and information.

There will be a team set up on Teams for our new P1 children in the near future. This will enable them to join in some remote learning and engage with school staff in preparation.  Visitors from outside of our own school will not be able to come unless restrictions are easily considerably. Despite these restrictions we do hope to ensure our new P1s have an effective transition.

We also continue to work with Clyde Valley High School too, as they arrange their transition programme.

RETURN OF P4-7 PUPILS
As you will be aware, the date for this return has not yet been announced and is very unlikely to be before the 15th March. Please continue to do your best with online learning in the meantime and we will all look forward to your return in the Spring. Hang in there!
Your ongoing support and cooperation is very much appreciated.

Yours sincerely 
Gillian Matthews, 

Head Teacher

